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The Computer Age

Bruce R. Williams, CGCS
President, MAGCS

President's Message

Little did I know, when I had my first introduction to com-
puters, that eventually they would become as common in the
workplace as a typewriter or an adding machine. But that was
back in the late 60's when I took a class in college titled Statis-
tical Analysis. The computer took up most of the space in a
room and all of the information (data) was entered by keypunch
and read by a card reader. The computers were set up to under-
stand machine language and Fortran IV. It was a very com-
plicated affair to say the least.

Times have changed and the computer industry has come a
long way. Most computers today are user friendly so you don't
need to be a mathematical genius to operate them. Most of us
can handle a computer that is as simple to use as an automatic
teller machine, which is merely a computer system the banks
use. Computer education is being taught in the elementary
schools and is an integral part of secondary education. I was
pleased to see the turfgrass students at Michigan State are now
given programs to work with computers and they have a number
of computers available to them in their learning laboratory.

An increasing number of Superintendents are utilizing the
computer in their golf course operations. Some have obtained
a computer as a part of their irrigation control package. Others
have purchased computers as a business tool. The cost of com-
puters has been reduced dramatically and they are affordable
for everyone's office use.

Last year the MAGCS sponsored a very informative com-
puter workshop and may have a followup course this year. Russ
Fink has done a fine job in establishing a computer bulletin board
for golf course superintendents in the Chicago area. Duane Pat-
ton has a super bulletin board for superintendents called Turf-
byte which is based in Lawrence, Kansas. Superintendents with
computers are really missing out if they do not use these bulletin
boards. Give Russ Fink a call and he can help you get on line.

The USGA has a cooperative effort with Michigan State called
Turfgrass Information File or TGIF. This service enables
anyone to get information from the O. J. Noer library on any
golf course or turfgrass related topic. You don't need a com-
puter to get the information but it is quicker and easier to use
a computer to search the files. This program costs the USGA
a lot of money each year and has received only limited use.
I would like to encourage each of you to utilize this system.
Failure to support the system will result in the USGA withdraw-
ing their financial support from this project.

The age of computers is here. Learn about the advantages
of computers and how they can help you in your golf course
operation. Talk to your neighbors and find out what applica-
tions they are using for their golf course. Utilize the bulletin
boards we have for our industry as well as the TGIF. Once you
start working with a computer you will wonder how you ever
got along without it.
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